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INFORMAL BID (IB No 688-18) 

PDW PERMANENT FENCE PROJECT 

July 18, 2018 

General Addendum No. 2 

To: All Prospective Respondents 

From: City of Lancaster 

 44933 Fern Avenue 

 Lancaster, CA 93534 

 

This addendum forms a part of the Informal Bid document for the PDW Permanent Fence Project IB 688-18. 

If there is any conflict between this addendum, any previous addenda, and the RFP, the most recent addenda 

shall supersede. 

 

 

1. Question:  Does the new gate need to be of the same material (the material of the existing fence)?  

 

Answer:  Yes. The contractor shall make every effort to install a swing-gate from the removed existing 

excess hurricane fencing. 

 

2. Question:  Is there access to existing fence? Can contractors use existing trails with trucks or bobcat? 

 

Answer:  The following answer amends the Response to Question #11 of Addendum 1, IB 688-18. 

Upon further inspection of the grounds, the contractors will be able to use small equipment to remove 

and move the fence with the caveat that all vegetation must not be disturbed. The contractor is required 

to take any and every measure necessary to ensure that the vegetation on site is not disturbed or 

destroyed. 

 

3. Question:  Can contractor use existing poles to build and install new fence line? 

 

Answer:  No. Existing poles are to be removed. New poles shall be installed to replace the old poles 

for the fence. The poles that are removed must be returned to the Recycling Center at the City of 

Lancaster Maintenance Yard for recycling purposes. The contractor shall notify the project manager 

prior to delivering the poles to the City’s Maintenance Yard. 

 

4. Question:  Will the City stake the new fence-line? 

 

Answer:  Yes. City personnel will mark where the fence needs to be installed. 

 

5. Question:  Will contractors have to move any trees in order to remove old fence or install the new 

one? 

 

Answer:  No; this is not permitted, and there are none in the way of where the fencing is to be installed. 

 

6. Question:  Who will remove the temporary fence that is currently along K-4? 
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Answer:  Andy Gump will remove the temporary fencing along Avenue K-4, in tandem with the 

installation of the permanent fencing, to ensure the grounds are not accessible to the public from this 

area. 

 

7. Question:  Will there be a need for bracing on the new fence? 

 

Answer:  No. 

 

8. Question:  How to dispose of construction debris? 

 

Answer:  If the contractor does not own its own trash container, it must contact Waste Management 

for disposal of the debris. 

 

9. Question:  Will contractor be able to place a trash container along K-4?   

 

Answer:  The City does not foresee this as an issue. 

 

10. Question:  Do existing poles need to be completely removed? Can they be cut and buried? 

 

Answer:  Existing poles are to be completely removed. 


